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TO: Environmental Quality Board 

RE: 25 PA. CODE CH. 105-EQB Proposed Rule Making 

FROM: Carol J. Kafer 
President 
Loyalsock Creek Watershed Association 
888 Butternut Grove Road 
Montoursville, PA 17754 

On behalf of the Board of Directors and the Members ofthe Loyalsock Creek Watershed Association, I urge the EQB 
to amend the portion of Chapter 105 relating to dam safety and water management to update existing fees and include 
additional fees. These additional fees are desperately needed to support review of permit applications. The additional 
fees will also support more inspections to insure the safety of citizens and their property, and to protect the ecology of 
our rivers and creeks. My understanding is that the current fees have not increased since 1991 and cannot support the 
existing functions of the Departments Dam Safety and Water Management programs. Please make it possible for the 
Dam Safety Program to better protect the public and our environment. 

Sincerely, 

Carol J. Kafer 


